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CALL TO ORDER
Chair, Michael Kastner called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Plumbing to order at 10:35 a.m.

APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AGENDA

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the proposed agenda.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held December 20, 2012.  Upon Mr. Wiebking’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes of the Business Meeting as presented.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Mr. Radtka presented the following report on behalf of the Complaint Committee.
PlUM-130011 
Closed
PlUM-130016 
OIS
PlUM-130018

OIS 

PLUM-130009  
Pre-charge for a formal hearing
PLUM-130017
Pre-charge for a formal hearing
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATICS AND LICENSE TOTALS

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of December 2012: 

             Plumber

    
  Candidates             Passed
              Failed
     
Pass %




          
   Tested

	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	       0
	        0
	      0
	      0

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	     27
	        8
	    19
	    30%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	       2
	        2
	      0
	   100%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	     13
	        3
	     10
	    23%

	                              TOTAL
	     42
	      13
	     29
	    31%

	
	
	
	
	


There are currently 13,289 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS:
A.  Review of HB 972
Following further discussion regarding HB 972, Mr. Smitson provided each Board member with a copy of HB 972 and the 2012 International Green Construction Code.  The Committee that was formed at last month’s Business Meeting will further review this material to respond to correspondence from Mr. Edward G. Landon, Director, Codes Division, the Maryland Department of Housing and Community Development.
B. Continued discussion regarding Backflow Instructors 
Following a discussion from the last business meeting regarding backflow instructors, Mr. Kastner expressed concern that the law does not state that backflow certifications for backflow need to be kept updated by recertification.  The Board further discussed whether to propose a regulation to provide more clarity regarding backflow instructors and certificates.   The Board agreed to table this discussion until the next business meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS

A.  Mr. Jeff Guido addressed the Board

Mr. Jeff Guido addressed the Board to discuss apprentice license registration for legislation.  Mr. Guido inquired about a legislative proposal to designate an apprentice license to read “Registered” or “Non-Registered”.  This change would be informational as to whether the apprentice obtained their educational experience from a registered or non-registered school. Upon discussion, the Board informed Mr. Guido that it is something that would require a legislative proposal but could be handled through his council. It was decided that Mr. Guido would approach his Council with the advice that the card issued by the Council or educational entity would specify the status.
B.  Legislative updates
Mr. Vorgetts, Deputy Commissioner updated the Board on professional competency bill, SB77.  This Bill is for the purpose of requiring the State Board of Plumbing to adopt regulations to require under certain circumstances a certain demonstration of professional competency as a condition of renewal of a master plumber license or a master natural gasfitters license: providing for implementation of the continuing professional competency program on the phased-in basis and generally relating to master plumber and master natural gas fitters licenses issued by the State Board of Plumbing.  Mr. Vorgetts informed the Board that the requirement of 16 hours will be specified in the State Law.
Mr. Vorgetts also updated the Board on SB44.  This Bill’s purpose requires an occupational board to issue a license, certificate, permit, or registration to an applicant who is trained in the military or who is a military spouse if the applicant meets certain requirements; requiring an occupational licensing board to consider certain types of experience for certain calculation; authorizing an occupational licensing board to issue a temporary license, certificate, permit, or registration under certain circumstances; requiring an occupational licensing board to adopt regulations necessary to carry out this act; establishing that this act does not prohibit an applicant from applying for an occupational or professional license, certificate, permit, or registration under the law; defining certain terms; and generally relating to occupational and professional licenses, certificates, permits, and registrations for military-trained individuals and military spouses. 
 Mr. Vorgetts informed the Board that the new provisions to the military training and military spouses are still in the early stages and more information will be available at the February business meeting.
C.  Discussion on a news article regarding complaints for severe plumbing violations
The Board recommended deferring the review of this article to the next business meeting.  Mr. Papavasiliou will give the Board an update.
CORRESPONDENCE

Correspondence inquiry regarding SB77

The Board reviewed correspondence regarding SB77 relating to continuing education for plumbers.   The individual expressed concern and in his opinion, 16 hours of continuing education is excessive, 8 hours would be sufficient. The correspondence also inquires if the Board researched other States to compare, has established providers to administer the classes and what is the Board requiring for classes.  Upon review, Mr. Kastner will contact the individual regarding these issues.
Chairs Report 
Mr. Kastner welcomed John Papavasiliou as the new Executive Director for the Plumbing Board and expressed his appreciation to Steven Smitson for all his hard work and dedication to the Plumbing Board.  He informed Mr. Smitson that he has learned a lot from him.

COUNSEL’S REPORT
None

ADJOURNMENT
Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion and Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 11:25 a.m.
______________________________


_______________

Michael Kastner, Chair




Date

Without Corrections _______



With Corrections ________
